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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO JULY 31, 2024 (8:30 a.m.) 

Correspondence 

(1) July 17, 2024, regarding “Seawall vs seawall” (Proposed Development Permit
23-079 for 2368 Bellevue Avenue) (Referred to the July 22, 2024 regular Council
meeting)

(2) Ambleside Tenants Association, July 25, 2024, regarding “Rental
Replacement and Tenant Assistance Policy”

(3) 5 submissions, July 25-30, 2024, regarding Proposed Zoning Bylaw
No. 4662, 2010, Amendment Bylaw No. 5351, 2024 (Small-Scale
Multi-Unit Housing)

(4) July 26, 2024, regarding “Entrance Plaza Construction Commencing July 30”

(5) 2 submissions, July 28 and 30, 2024, regarding Proposed Road Closure and
Removal of Highway Dedication Bylaw No. 5342, 2024

(6) 2 submissions, July 29, 2024, regarding Reinstatement of 29th Street
Staircase

(7) July 29, 2024, regarding “Klee Wyck Park”

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 

(8) Metro Vancouver, July 23, 2024, regarding “Housing Needs Reports – Opt-In
Opportunity for Metro Vancouver Member Jurisdictions”

Responses to Correspondence 

(9) Manager of Bylaw & Licensing Services, July 26, 2024, response regarding
“Excessive Noise Disturbances”
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Scan this QR code for a PDF version of this document. Get email addresses with the QR code on next page. 

SEAWALK NOT SEAWALL:   DEADLINE JULY 22 

I OBJECT: wall along the seawalk @ 2368 Bellevue Ave 

The wall will be 13 feet high and 160 feet long next to 
the seawalk - almost the length of the grim, imposing 
Fresh Street Market wall on Bellevue. The seawalk is a 
defining feature of West Vancouver.  

• The height, scale, and massing of this imposing
concrete structure, even with greenery, is an
aberration.

• All other new waterfront construction has stepped
retaining walls according to bylaws and staff
recommendations. Pr ivate in terests  should not
override usual requirements, which protect the nature
of our most important public amenity.

This wall is not in the public interest. I urge DWV Mayor 
and Council to send the application back for redesign with 
setbacks to preserve the public realm. 

SIGNATURE: NAME: 

ADDRESS: 



Council will consider this application on July 22, so please act now! 

• Sign above, and print your name and your complete address (including city).

• Scan your signed petition and email it to the Mayor, Councillors and staff (addresses
below), or copy the above message into the body of your email.

Here are email addresses for the Mayor, Councillors, and responsible staff members; 
copy these to your email’s ‘To’ field – you can copy the whole batch using this QR code: 

mark@westvancouver.ca,  
ccassidy@westvancouver.ca, 
ngambioli@westvancouver.ca, 
plambur@westvancouver.ca, 
ssnider@westvancouver.ca, 
sthompson@westvancouver.ca, 
lwatt@westvancouver.ca, 
correspondence@westvancouver.ca, 
lberg@westvancouver.ca,   

  hdemyk@westvancouver.ca 

Suggested title: 

Seawalk not Seawall: OBJECTION to Development Permit #23-079 Variance 
Application at 2368 Bellevue 

LINKS: 
• DWV link to Meetings and Agendas: https://westvancouver.ca/mayor- 

council/council-agendas-minutes
• Minutes of the June 3 meeting:

https://www.westvancouver.ca/sites/default/files/media/documents/24jun03- Agenda-Web-
Final.pdf

• Staff presentation at the June 3 meeting: https://westvancouver.ca/media/4343



From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Cc: 

Subject: 

Ambleside Tenants Association <amblesidetenantsassociation@gmail.com> 

Thursday, July 25, 2024 4:42 PM 
Linda Watt; Mark Sager, Mayor; Nora Gambioli; Sharon Thompson; Christine Cassidy; 

correspondence; Peter Lambur; Scott Snider 

HILARY ALLISON; Margaret Baker; Rick Wagner; David Hawkins 

Rental Replacement and Tenant Assistance Policy 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address amblesidetenantsassociation@gmail.com. Do not 
click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, 
please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Councillors, 

The Ambleside Tenants Association would like to thank you for unanimously approving the Rental Replacement and Tenant 

Assistance Policy. 

We are deeply grateful that a comprehensive policy to protect tenants and existing rental stock is now in place. 

The good faith and collaborative relationship with Council and staff has been exceptional, and in our view is a model of what first 

class consultation should look like. 

The ATA would like to convey a special acknowledgement and thank you to Councillor Peter Lambur. 

Councillor Lambur, we applaud you for your initial motion to Council in 2023, and your ongoing efforts, to develop greater 

protections for tenants along with a strategy to retain existing rental units. 

The ATA is hugely appreciative of your generous and wise counsel. 

We feel that your leadership has been instrumental in creating the Rental Replacement and Tenant Assistance Policy. 

In our opinion, the West Vancouver Rental Replacement and Tenant Assistance Policy is one of the best in Metro 
Vancouver. 

So, Mayor and Councillors, we commend and thank you for your support of this Policy. It will provide significant positive 
impact and protection for thousands of tenants in West Vancouver for years to come. 

Rick Wagner, Hilary Alison, and Margaret Baker 

Amb!eside Tenants Association ... 
Tenants are a vital segment of our Amb!eside Community. 

s 22(1) 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Cc: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Thursday, July 25, 2024 5:08 PM 
correspondence 
Mark Sager, Mayor; Christine Cassidy; Nora Gambioli; Peter Lambur; Scott Snider; Sharon Thompson; 
Linda Watt 
Multi unit housing 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address�. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�spicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Your Worship Mayor Sager, Council, et al.: 

My name is_, and I am , Sfff P-old resident of West Vancouv� are both
educated protessToiiaTs: she owns a successful local business, and I am a - for a 
major organization on the North Shore. Despite our combined family income placing us roughly in the 
top 5% of earners in Canada, our incomes are not high enough to afford a home in North or West

Vancouver which meets our needs. 

Earlier this year, as we are , we were forced into a situation I had hoped to 
avoid. We had to move into asemen . It is disheartening to�. earning a 
good salary, and still having o se e or this as our best housing option. _.-Tive in an old 

s 22(1) West Vancouver house that has been for decades, and we are fortunate that it is 
situated on a large lot. 

Bill 44 provided a glimmer of hope for our situation which now leaves �rustrated. This bill 
would have allowed us, along with , to utilize- underutilized lot to 
build two additional units. This solu 10n wou no on ave made the home more affordable for my 
fff11 who are well into their retirement, but also allowed us to be closer to family and improve our 
overall quality of life. 

However, your recent decision to oppose this bill, seemingly due to council's personal conflict with the 
Provincial Government, is troubling. It is likely that this will result in significant costs to taxpayers and 
will certainly lead to the bill being mandated upon the city. 

Can you understand the impact your decision has had on my life and my family's? Do you recognize 
that this action reflects poorly on the council and suggests a disconnect from the needs of your 
constituents? 

I urge the council to reconsider its stance on this issue and align with the overwhelming majority of 
BC municipalities that are supporting these necessary changes. 

Sincerely, 

s 22(1) 

West Vancouver 
s 22(1) , West Vancouver 
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From: 

Sent: 
To: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Saturday, July 27, 2024 10:42 PM 
correspondence 
July 29th Council Meeting "Proposed Zoning Amendments for Small-Scale Multi-Unit Housing" 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addresslllllllllllllll. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If y�spicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

Reading the Vancouver Sun headline yesterday ("Do it or we do it for you: B.C. government tells West Vancouver it has 30 days to 
allow small-scale, multi unit housing") was unfortunately predictable. The bylaw changes made by planning staff on May 27th- carefully 
devised to minimize the impact of development overall- was outright rejected by West Vancouver council. The dramatic and over the 
top prepared speeches of council members- although appealing to three seniors cheering you on- was also available for the province 
and Ravi Kahlon to see, putting a target on the back of West Vancouver. We are now the only municipality out of 161 municipalities to 
be found not in compliance. Our planning staff was creative in finding the least amount of change that fell just within the guidelines­
similar to what many other municipalities chose to do, and Kahlon did not notice minor changes and adaptations in those municipalities. 
Instead, our council challenged Kahlon, and now he is challenging us and has full legislative power to do so. If we do not pass what our 
staff is proposing, the alternative is far worse. Having the province override West Vancouver, allowing 3-storeys 10 feet higher than 
current regulations with 60% lot coverage (up from current .35 coverage) with setbacks pushed out almost to lot lines would mean 
obstructed views and giant forms that completely ruin the community and landscape of West Vancouver. I'm not sure council fully 
realizes how damaging the plans of the province are. West Vancouver urges you to think rationally, and understand that by continually 
rejecting plans and thwarting any change, the province will intervene. Perhaps, council members do not want to be personally held 
accountable for imposed changes, but it is the responsible choice for council to be able to have some sense of control over those 
changes and not hand over the reins to the province. Eby and Kahlon are looking to make an example of us. Please pass our staff plan 
at the upcoming meeting, which would at least bring us into the standards of other municipalities and prevent the province standards 
being forced upon us- a far worse alternative. The province can and will override us if we refuse. 

Thank you, 

s 22(1) 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Tuesday, July 30, 2024 10:23 AM 
Linda Watt; Peter Lambur; Christine Cassidy; Scott Snider; Sharon Thompson; Mark Sager, Mayor; 
correspondence 
Last night's discussion on SSMUH 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address�. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If y�spicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Hello everyone 

I just wanted to say thank you as a "part time" Council for your excellent comments last night and your time consuming hard work 
on this subject. Some excellent points were made about the average WV incomes, the traffic from BC Ferries and Whistler, the 
"wealth tax" etc . Clearly some work is needed to improve the media's perception of the West Van brand. 

Can you tell me when the Premier, the Housing and Transportation ministers have actually visited West Van and engaged with 
Council and residents? 

Many people are skeptical that small developers will actually build on these designated lots, given the land and construction costs. 
Mark, it would be interesting to know how many secondary suites, coach houses, duplexes have been approved in the past year and 
how many are actually under construction today and what their rents will be. Certainly not affordable. 

My concern is that when the results in a year's time are released, that the NDP will expand their mandatory rezoning to account for 
a larger percent of West Van. Is this the thin end of the wedge? 

Thank you again for your time and work ! ! ! ! 11111 

West Vancouver, BCf#fif9 

(3)(d)



From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Tuesday, July 30, 2024 6:36 PM 

correspondence 

Housing in west van 

s 22(1) CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 

links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 

suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear mayor and council, 

I was dismayed and embarrassed to find out that we are the only municipality in the ENTIRE PROVINCE that did not 

comply with the provincial requirements to change our housing policies. 

It is shameful that you are not doing your jobs and working on creating more housing options in West Van. The people 

who work here should be able to live here, the people who grow up here should be able to move back here when they 

are ready to and the elderly who want to move from single family houses to apartments should have options. 

My father just downsized to an apartment after living in his west vancouver home forRfiM! ·rears. We looked in West
s 22(1) van but found very few options. He is now living 

So much of the traffic on and off the North Shore is due to people commuting in for work. I've heard the mayor and 

other council members say that traffic is what prevents them from adopting this policy. This makes no sense to me. If 

people could live here, where they work, there would be less rush hour commuting. Not more. 

Please immediately vote to adopt the plan proposed by staff. Maybe we will be slightly less of an elitist laughing stock. 

Your policies do not represent anyone that I know in West Vancouver. I encourage you to work towards opening up west 

vancouver so that we can thrive as a community. 

Respectfully, 
s 22(1) 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Cc: 

s 22(1) 

Friday, July 26, 2024 6:05 PM 
corres ondence 

Subject: Entrance Plaza Construction Commencing July 30 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address�. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�suspicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM.

Dear Council: I really didn't think you could make the summer even worse for the owners of­
-• but you have. We were just notified that "essential maintenance work that cannot be 
delayed" will commence the day after your July 29 council meeting. 

It will involve jack hammering and cement trucks which will cause a tremendous amount of noise and 
dust for the rest of the summer. This is the time we leave our windows and doors open to remain cool in 
the hot weather. I am assuming the work will not go beyond 5pm and not on weekends. 

Did you just decide to commence this, or has it been planned for some time? What is the reason for 
doing it and why wasn't the reason included in the letter, as it would help us understand why now. 

I am sure you will all have lovely holidays and return in September to a newly minted entrance to the 
Municipality. And I am sure that if I suggest some tax relief for us, you will just laugh. 

I have to say that living s 22(1) has been pretty challenging these last 1 O years. 

s 22(1) 

WestVancouverff(ffl 

(4)



Neetu Shoka

From:
Sent: Sunday, July 28, 2024 7:40 PM
To: Mark Sagar; Christine Cassidy; Linda Watt; Peter Lambur; Sharon Thompson; correspondence; Scott 

Snider; Nora Gambioli
Subject: 3000 Park Lane and 30th Street Right of Way

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organiza on from email address . Do not click links or 
open a achments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, 
please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Council, 
I am strongly opposed to selling this right of way along with the property in ques on.  As our popula on grows into the 
next century, every waterfront access will be important.  Public assets such as this should be kept in perpetuity. Period.  
Reopening the 29th Street access does not mi gate this decision. 

And, I did a li le math: 
I checked the value of this property with BC Assessment.  The land is worth $6.641 M (down from $7.38 M last year) and 
the building is worth nothing.  The lot is 9020 square feet, which works out to a value of $736.25 per square foot.  That 
would make the addi onal land  from the right of way (2527.37 square feet) worth $1. 86 M, not the addi onal million 
that was touted at the council mee ng on July 22, 2024.   

What are the numbers?  Did we get fair market value or were we cheated? 

Yours truly, 

West Vancouver, BC. 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Cc: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Tuesday, July 30, 2024 7:41 PM 
corres ondence 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address�. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�cious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM.

Dear Mayor and Councillors, 

The CBC inteNiewed s 22(1) yesterday on-site at 3000 Park 

Lane, 

next to the Altamont Park Beach Access that is 
s 22(1) years ago and have enjoyed having access to the beach, 

garden. 

We use the beach on a regular basis for picnics, Plein Air painting, reading and swimming. 

s 22(1) dismay and anger to the CBC and to Mark Sager (who arrived at the 

inteNiew) 

at being told that this public Beach Access has been sold to private buyers. 

Mark Sager has presented your decision to sell the land that is defined as Public Beach Access as a fait 

accompli - that it's done deal. 

I do not accept this decision. 

The manner in which this information has been presented to the public has lacked transparency and your 

decision was made 

with lightning speed at an inappropriate time - the height of summer in July - when people are 

traditionally away on holiday, 

such as , which meant that I was unable to attend the important Council Meeting where 

this issue was discussed. 

I did write to Mayor and Council before s 22(1) 

Mark Sager said that the sale went through immediately after last Monday's Council Meeting. 

No SOLD sign has been posted on Park Lane's large real estate sign. The FOR SALE sign remains, 

showing a parcel of land 

that does not include the beach access. This is misleading and a cynical ploy to lull residents into 

thinking 

that the property is still for sale, maintaining our beloved public access to Altamont Beach Park. 

I wish to register in no uncertain terms that I do not accept Mayor and Council's decision to sell this 

public Beach Access 

land and that it remains to be challenged. 

(5)(b)



Sincerely, 
-- 

 
West Vancouver, , BC

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)



From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Monday, July 29, 2024 11 :51 AM 

correspondence 

Agenda Item 4 WV Council Meeting 3 pm uly 29, 2024 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address_...., Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�is suspicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM.

Pursuant to Council Procedure Bylaw No. 5005, 2019 (as amended) public input for items in this
section 
is not permitted. 
4. Reinstatement of 29 th Street Staircase (File: 2130-01)
RECOMMENDATION: 

THAT staff investigate the feasibility of reinstating the staircase at the foot of
29th street and report back to Council with feasibility and cost estimate. 

As public input is not permitted for this item I am writing to you in advance of the meeting to 
respectfully suggest, if you have not already done so, that Council ask staff to research and report on
the reasons for the decision not to continue to maintain the original beach access at 29th St. before
asking staff to fully investigate the feasibility of reinstating the staircase.

Taking into consideration the original reasons for not maintaining the beach access at 29th may 
indicate it would be unwise to spend additional staff time and municipal expense on a new feasibility
report.

I doubt that conditions there will have changed (steep slope, eroding bank, water outflow) and would
continue to suggest a steep stair beach access at that location is not in the best interests of the 
community. A small terrace is there now, with benches and a lovely, accessible view for those no
longer able to make their way down to the beach. 

The expense of reinstating and maintaining the beach access at 29th Street, even if feasible, will not
mitigate the loss of the much more accessible current beach access at 30th St. 

Respectfully yours,

s 22(1) 

(Since there is not time to submit this to Correspondence for public access before the meeting, I am
sending it to your e-mail addresses now, and also to Correspondence none-the-less, so that these 
views are accessible by the public.)

-BC,

(6)(a)



From: 
Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Monday, July 29, 2024 1 :01 PM 

Mark Sager, Mayor; Christine Cassidy; Nora Gambioli; Peter Lambur; Scott Snider; Sharon Thompson; 

Linda Watt; correspondence 

Waterfront Access at 29th 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addressllllllEl!llllal. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�uspicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM.

Hello Mayor Sager and ladies and gentlemen of the Council: 

It is great that Council is considering re-instating waterfront access at 29th
• This shows an awareness of the 

century-old legacy of providing residents with waterfront access. 

Waterfront access is a very special feature of the charm that makes West Vancouver a very special community. 

People in any community on the planet can walk along the street. Access to the waterfront adds enormous value 

to living in West Vancouver. 

Through this note, many people are asking you to stay with that principle, which is enshrined as a policy in the 

Community Plan. 

Waterfront access at 29th is not a substitute tor taking away access at 30th
. 

Expediency in this moment does not excuse you from going against a century of tradition and the policies of the 

Community Plan. 

The lot at 3000 Park Lane will sell in due course. The lot in Ambleside will be acquired in due course. 

Taking away waterfront access will be felt FOREVER. 

(6)(b)
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metrovancouver 
'9 SERVICES AND SOLUTIONS FOR A LIVABLE REGION 

July 23, 2024 

Mayor Mark Sager and Council 

District of West Vancouver 

750 17th St 

West Vancouver, BC V7V 3T3 

Office of the Choir 

Tel. 604-432-6215 or via Email 

CAOAdministrotion(@metrovancouver.ora 

File: CR-07-16-HOU 

VIA EMAIL: mark@westvancouver.ca; correspondence@westvancouver.ca 

Dear Mayor Mark Sager and Council: 

Housing Needs Reports - Opt-In Opportunity for Metro Vancouver Member Jurisdictions 

In April 2019, legislation took effect requiring that all local governments in BC prepare Housing 

Needs Reports (HNRs) describing their current and anticipated housing needs. Historically, Metro 

Vancouver has assisted member jurisdictions by collecting and issuing close to 50 distinct types of 

data required by the Province for HNRs and providing the information in a report format. 

At its March 22, 2024 regular meeting, the Board of Directors of the Metro Vancouver Regional 

District (MVRD) adopted the following resolution: 

That the MVRD Board: 

a) direct staff to provide an 'opt in' opportunity for member jurisdictions for Metro

Vancouver to undertake the Housing Needs Reports as per the provincial

methodology and requirements;

b) direct staff to advance and coordinate 'opt in' opportunities for co-operative

procurement of consultants for member jurisdictions necessary for implementing

the new provincial houslng legislation; and

c) advance advocacy actions to the Province directed towards: infrastructure

programs and funding to ensure that sufficient infrastructure is in place to

accommodate the increases in population and housing projected; better alignment

with Metro 2050; and stronger support for non-market and affordable housing.

On June 18, 2024, the Province released the new methodology and instructions for interim HNRs 

that local governments are required to complete by January 1, 2025, using the standardized HNR 

Method to identify 5- and 20-year housing needs in their communities. Municipalities must then 

update their official community plans and zoning bylaws by December 31, 2025 to accommodate 

the number of units identified. The first "regular" HNRs will subsequently be required by December 

31, 2028, and every five years thereafter. Metro Vancouver is well-positioned to support member 

68962705 

4515 Central Boulevard, Burnaby, BC, Canada VSH 0C6 I 604-432-6200 I metrovancouver.org 

Metro Vancouver Regional District I Greater Vancouver Water District I Greater Vancouver Sewerage and Drainage District I Metro Vancouver Ho1.:sing Corporation 
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Mahssa Beatt e

From: Matthew OConnor
Sent: Friday, July 26, 2024 9:24 AM
To:
Cc: correspondence
Subject: Excessive Noise Disturbances

Good morning, 

I am in receipt of your concerns regarding the excessive noise generated from certain motorcycles travelling in the 
Ambleside area. The Noise Control Bylaw 4404, 2005 outlines regulaƟons surrounding decibel levels of non-conƟnuous 
noise, with restricƟons of 80 decibels during the day and 65 decibels at night, with readings taken from a relevant point 
of recepƟon where individuals are regularly affected. Enforcement of moving vehicles and the noise they create would 
be directed to our partners over at the West Vancouver Police Department. If the disturbance is acƟvely happening, they 
will look to aƩend in a Ɵmely manner, given they have available resources at the Ɵme. They did note that an 
invesƟgaƟon would be iniƟated upon receipt of a complaint, and any addiƟonal informaƟon about the concerns would 
help them take steps towards addressing the issues. You may contact their non-emergency line at 604-925-7300 for 
further informaƟon or to submit a formal complaint.  

I am also happy to discuss this further with you, feel free to reach out. 

Sincerely, 

Ma hew O’Connor  he, him, his 
Manager, Bylaw and Licensing Services  |  District of West Vancouver 
d: 604 925 7153 |  westvancouver.ca 
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
This email and any files transmiƩed with it are considered confidenƟal and are intended solely for the use of the individual or enƟty to whom they 
are intended. If you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, be advised that you 
have received this email in error and that any use, disseminaƟon, forwarding, prinƟng or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have 
received this email in error, please noƟfy the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email and aƩachment(s). Thank you. 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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